

# MINUTES

## Kingston Days Committee

---

**Date | time** 02Feb2023 7:04 | **Meeting called to order by** Stacy Dion

### In Attendance

---

Stacy Dion, Chair	Glen Milhomme, Logistics	Ellie Alessio, Select Board
Becky Santos, Vice Chair	Greg Santos, Treasurer	Courtney Deschenes
Kathy Walsh, Secretary	Robert Augusta, Publicity	Stacy Gray
Kathy DiTomaso	Leslie Hume	John Fanelli, Fanelli Amusements

---

### Committee

---

The Committee and sub committees introduced themselves. John Fanelli from Fanelli Amusements introduced himself.

### Approval of Minutes

---

Motion to approve the minutes of January 19<sup>th</sup>. Motion by Glenn Second by Rob. In Favor 5. Opposed 0. Abstained 1.

### Fanelli Amusements

---

Chairperson Dion opened the meeting for discussion by John from Fanelli Amusements. John informed the Committee that they would not be available for the weekend of September 7<sup>th</sup>, 8<sup>th</sup> 9<sup>th</sup>. They would be available the following weekend. The committee asked several questions to John about how the Amusement is normally run during Kingston Days. After John left, there was a discussion about contacting other Amusement providers. Kate volunteered to contact other amusement providers and pass the information on to the Committee.

### Sub Committees

---

#### Entertainment

Stacy Gray and Lauren Flare-Gianakakis have both volunteered to Chair the Sub-Committee. Stacy has found a band that would headline Saturday night. She has also found sponsors totaling about \$1500.00. Committee discussed timing and whether or not that the band could play till 10:00 PM.

#### Logistics

Glenn brought in two quotes for tents. Taylor Tent Company, they have been supplying tents for Kingston Days, came in with a significantly lower number (around \$7800). The committee discussed the size of the tents and whether or not we should get bigger tents or continue with three tents.

Glenn met with the town electrician and presented a plan with all the electrical outlets.

Glenn met with the Director of Public Works, Phil Coombs, to discuss the potential location for having the dirt bike show. The location of the plains was determined as not feasible.

Glenn has received quotes for porta potty service. He is waiting to hear back from a few other companies prior to presenting the quotes to the Committee.

Stacy to contact Peter Lachapelle from Waste Management regarding dumpsters.

**Motion by Becky to allow Stacy and Glenn to use up to \$10,000.00 for Tents. Second by Greg.**

#### Food

Becky discussed the push back that she was getting in regards to cost for the weekend from Food Vendors.

**She proposed that the cost for the weekend by \$300.00 and \$125.00 per day. Motion by Greg. Second by Glenn. All in favor.**

We are waiting to find out if the Lion's Club would be willing to host the Pancake breakfast. If not here may be other alternatives.

Stacy is reaching out to Graham to find out the logistics of having a beer tent.

---

#### Announcements

---

The Public Works department is taking on the task of the Cow Patty. Stacy will work out the details with Phil Coombs.

Schedule will be the following:	Friday	4:00 PM – 10:00 PM
	Saturday	9:00 AM – 10:00 PM
	Sunday	9:00 AM – 10:00 PM

---

#### Next Meeting

---

16February 7:00 PM , Kingston Fire Station

Adjourn 9:32 PM.